St. Paul's Episcopal Church – Brady, Texas

Minutes of the Vestry March 19, 2025 at 5 p.m.

At 5:00 p.m. on 3/19/2025 Rev. Curt Norman led us in an Opening Prayer.

In attendance: Fr. Curt Norman, Herb Adams, Sr. Warden, Billye Lohn, Treasurer, Brenda Jo Hoggatt, clerk, Bonnie Helen McAnelly, Nancy Evridge, Jeffrey Sutton. Absent: Kirk Roddie and Bob Hoeppner.

The minutes from the Previous Vestry Meeting were accepted as submitted (via email during the previous month).

Certification of the email vote on Proposed Amendment to Plan of Operation for Endowment Fund was made by verbal affirmation of all in attendance. The document was included in the last Vestry minutes.

A stump was removed from the grounds and was paid for by donation from a member.

Billye gave the Treasurer's report:

After the report was submitted it was decided by agreement of all in attendance to cancel the church's quarterly subscription to the physical form of <u>Forward Day by Day</u> daily devotional booklets. Father Curt will add the link to the online version of same in his weekly emails to the church body.

Fr. Curt gave the Rector's report:

Bishop Read has appointed Fr. Curt as Dean of the Northern Convocation and to a newly created committee to facilitate congregational development in the Diocese.

A temporary accessibility proposal was tabled with the Senior Warden's report making temporary plans unnecessary.

Herb gave the Senior Warden's Report:

An estimate for permanent accessibility ramps was submitted by KBB Custom. Two more estimates are forthcoming.

Two curb cuts at the street will cost \$180.00. The City of Brady will do the work when paid.

Plans to remodel the women's bathroom in the Parish Hall into a Unisex ADA accessible facility will be forthcoming.

Repairs to the leaking sprinkler system have been done, but, more fixtures are required for a better, more long lasting solution. Plumbing blockage in the drain from the Rectory to the street will be resolved in the next few days.

Wind damage to the roof will be reported to the insurance company by Billye.

Two of the protective window frames have been repaired.

We closed in prayer at 5:52 pm

Taking a photo of the Vestry was tabled until all members are present.

SPECVESTRY20250129.docx